
 

During a called Session meeting on March 26, 2023 

• Twelve members of the 2022-2023 Confirmation class were examined on their faith 
and accepted into membership of the church. 

• Also, two families (Gass and Myers, each with two children) discussed their faith and 
decision to join Sardis. A motion was made and seconded to receive these persons 
into membership. 

 

During a stated meeting of Session on March 27, 2023 

• Chris Lueck and Rob Aulebach from the Property Subcommittee provided an update 
related to anticipated capital needs and repairs. The expectation is that the Church 
could incur around $750,000 in costs to make needed repairs in the next few years to 
maintain its buildings and parking areas in serviceable condition. There was  
discussion regarding how to fund the costs. Discussions will be continued in the near 
future, by Stewardship and Session. 

• Jonathon Lee was present from Boston, MA via Zoom. After discussion, Session voted 
in favor of endorsing Jonathan as a Candidate for Ordination. 

• Seventeen members requested transfer of membership to other churches, and  
Session voted to approve. 

• Baptism was approved on April 16, 2023 for the three children of Hannah and Andrew 
Munn. 

• Session approved a proposal from Membership Ministry “Church Roll Review  
Process” to contact members who have not demonstrated participation/activity for 
three years. We will ask if they want to continue their membership. 


